
Works Notification
Drainage works and use of a generator  
Kensington 
Monday 26 April to late-May 2021 

Works at 1-39 Hobsons Road are progressing to complete the Signalling  
and Communications Equipment Rooms (SER/CER). As part of these 
works, a small section of drainage pipes will be installed within the site.  
A temporary generator will be required to operate 24/7 to redirect water 
while these works are undertaken.    

What we are doing

	— Installing a new section of drainage at 1-39 
Hobsons Road

	— A generator and pump is required to temporarily 
divert water. 

When

	— Monday 26 April to late-May 2021 (works will 
take place during normal construction hours 
only)

	— A generator operating 24/7 for up to two weeks 
will power a pump to temporarily divert water 
while works take place.

What you should be aware of

	— The generator and pump will be located on 
the corner of Hobsons Road and Kensington 
Road within the 1-39 Hobsons Road site

	— Due to the nature of these works, the generator 
cannot be located in a different location

	— The generator will be surrounded by acoustic 
blankets to reduce noise

	— Some low levels of noise may be noticeable 
to nearby residents. 



More information 
To find out more about the Metro Tunnel Project:

 metrotunnel.vic.gov.au

 �1800 105 105 (24 hours a day, 7 days a week)

Rail Projects Victoria 
PO Box 4509, Melbourne, VIC 3001

It should be noted that this information is current at the time of 
printing, however due to unforeseen circumstances, changes 
may occur. Please visit railprojects.vic.gov.au for  
the latest updates.
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Health and safety

Works on the Metro Tunnel Project are 
progressing with strict COVIDsafe plans in place.

The health and safety of our workforce and 
community remains our top priority.

For more information and advice about 
the coronavirus (COVID-19), please visit 
coronavirus.vic.gov.au.
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